


Committee Meeting 

Upstairs at the Brownswood Tavern

Tuesday 4th December 07

Present:

Claire Taylor, Mark Rowe, Lindsay Hough, David Ellis, Jonathan Males, 

Jon Wood, Carmen Aitken, Ian Tokelove, Susan Webster

Apologies : 

Paul Wathan, Barry Fitzgerald

*Actions will be printed in bold with a star next to them

Agenda

Messageboard

Following access problems and difficulty in contacting Mark, who set up the message board, there were suggestions that the club  could have a facebook site. * Ian is going to look into this. 

Duty rota

*Barry is to send an e mail reminder of the duty rota when Dave is away in February.

Club sign

Terry says we can put up a sign at the front gate on Green Lanes to advertise the club.*Lindsay has agreed to find out costs for an A1 size sign in 1 or 2 colours to include the club logo. Mark and Lindsay will liase about wording, typeface and fixings.

Noticeboard

*Claire is to buy  one in the new year.

Pool Sessions

Claire proposed Britannia pool as the venue for these. RCC use it for their pool sessions and pay £75 an hour. *Claire will ask Katy (from RCC) to negotiate for us. It was agreed by all present that structured sessions for a rolling clinic would be a good idea. Four 1.5 hour sessions with an instructor would cost £30 for members and £40 for non members, who would be asked to pay in advance. It could be arranged that structured sessions alternated each week with non structured sessions at a lower cost, to be confirmed. *We need to send an e mail to advertise when dates and details of these subsidised sessions are finalised and how many places will be available.

Paddle Clinics

*Claire is to ask Terry  for feedback on the Winter paddle clinics.

There is a query over the issue of VAT for the Winter sessions. 

Those present today reported attendance of about five members at each session to date.

Calendar

*A calendar of club events, trips and club closure dates needs to be put up on the website. Also, a  paddlesports expo on the 15th and 16th February could be included.

Parking

There are no reported problems over parking though the car park is very full considering attendance at the club. The traffic lights have improved since the sensor has been moved.

River Rats

After three quite well attended talks this season there are no immediate plans for any in the new year due to difficulty in finding speakers.
Purchase of new  equipment

There is no room at WRC for us to store any new equipment and there is a policy of not having footrests in London boat clubs.

Any Other Business

Officers reports

Treasurers report

Since the AGM, Paul has banked £3850.00 in membership fees has been and written cheques totalling £836.33 for the following:

Food and drink for the AGM

£61.80

Newsletter stamps and envelopes
£81.04

Zanskar sponsorship

          £100.00

BCU fee 


          £237.35

Pool sessions


          £210.00

Audit fee



£12.99

Barbeque expenses


£98.44

Newsletter expenses


£34.71

There is £5552.42 in the bank and current liabilities amount to £3601.13, these are

Robin Colgan under payment

£81.00

 for 4.7.06 newsletter

Summer paddle clinics (inc.VAT)    £399.50

Winter paddle clinics (exc.VAT)      £760.00

Rent to GLL


        £2360.63

So there is still a total in assets of   £1951.29 

He suggested the club money could be put into a savings account to aquire interest, but this can be discussed at the AGM, most present agreed it was a good idea.

Safety Officer

Dave reports problems with newer members not turning up for duty, meaning regulars are standing in on many occasions. There were suggestions it could be a more prominent feature of the membership form that those who have attended at least three times must be available for duty. Also, continuing the. e mails of the duty rota and a signing up sheet. *The duty procedure could be covered at the social event on 13th January .

Communications Officer

Claire and Lindsays details have been corrected for the website. *Carmens details need to be included. * Susan is to submit correct contact details.

*Ian, Barry and Carmen need to submit photos for inclusion on the website and newsletter.

Carmen suggested including information about the BCU website. There are 3-4 enquiries  a week, including questions about courses (for adults as well as children).(WRC run under 18’s activities). *Ian is to clarify information on courses on the website. Carmen reports receiving a lot of spam mail, but costs for a filter would need to be discussed, no action decided for this at present.

Newsletter Editor

Jonathan has completed the newsletter (since the meeting he has e mailed the latest edition).

Social Secretary

As we will not be having a Christmas party Mark is going to organise a social event for  the Club following the first paddle session on the 13th January. *Mark  will make enquiries with WRC about hiring a room there. It may include a film event and suggestions from the committee include  a raffle to generate more interest. It was also agreed that this would be an opportunity to have sociable, open meetings every three or four months, rather than just once a year at the AGM. The popular choice was to arrange this after Sunday paddle sessions with refreshments available and an instructor on hand to answer questions and offer advice. *Jonathan has included this date in the newsletter. 

Trips Officer 

Barry reported a poor response to the advertised Tyne tour. He suggested more day trips like the recent Thames ones might be more successful. Barry is also planning a trip to Kerry in the new year. 

Equipment 

Jon e mailed audit details to cccc on 23rd July. To recap, some slings, straps and carabiners are missing. Broken VHS recorders have been marked up. One nylon spraydeck is slightly damaged. The BCU yearbook is out of date.

Membership Officer

Of 108 members, there are 42% female to 48% male.  £3858.00 received in fees (also mentioned above). Out of 44 visitors, 8 have joined the club. * Lindsey will draft a breakdown of figures to show payment for each quarter and how many were students. Claire will pass these on to Noel, who  would like them by the end of the 

year.

Secretary

Our entry for the BCU directory was sent and confirmation received by e mail.

A promotional products company sent us a sample pen with the club logo and an introductory offer of 99p each, for quantities up 1000. All present decided not to place an order for them.

Finances will be discussed at the next meeting.

Please submit any other items for next meetings agenda.

* Next meeting date is Tuesday 5th February 2008 at 7.30pm, at the Brownswood Tavern.
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